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DEAn Si,-I wish to acknowledge your inquiry of May 3Oth in regard to our tele-
phone system. which we have in use at this plant.

It is the syetem known as the 'Automatic Electrie' and lias a central station sys-
tem with automatic central so that no operator is required. The system is adaptable
for a small Dr a large number of 'phiones, and is in use, not only in places similar to
ours, but in coiuparatively large cities.

Our system is comprised of a switch-board for twenty-flve 'phones, but at present
we are using only fifteen.

I looked very thoroughly into the differeut systems of intercommunicating tele-
phones before deciding on this kind, and I found that aîthougli this system was first-
clasa and the 'Phones more expensive than some of the other systems, yet, on the whole,
it was the cheapest for our particular use.

Most df the intercommunicating systems on the market require a separate wire
from every 'phone on the system to every other 'phone, besides a ground connection,
and where the 'phones are distributed over a considerable area the expense of wiring
amounts to a very considerable item.

Our plant is very extensive and some of the 'phones are nearly a haîf-mile apart,
and, therefore, the simple wiring, two wires and a ground to each 'phone, which this
system uses, makes it very desirable.

I am inclosing a descriptive pamphlet covering this system whicli goes consider-
ably into detail and which, I think, you will flnd intere.sting.

The system which we have installed lias been in use over two years, and we are
very much pleased with its operation. The telephones are first-class and the talking
qualities are excellent. It requires very little attention of any kind to keep it in good
condition. It is operated by a bank of small storage batteries and about the onîy at-
tention the system needs is what is required to charge the batteries about once a week,
which is accomplislied by throwing a switch and turning on the current for a period
of a few hours, which docs flot in any way interfere with the use of the telephones.

In short, our experience is that the dlaims that the manufacturers have made for
their telephones are entirely fulfilled.

There are a number of towns and cities which have adopted this system and if you
are contemplating a city 'phone service I woulcl recommend that you correspond witli
some of the cities where it lias been tried. Grand iRapids, Michigan, started using this
system about a year ago and the addresses of other cities can be obtained from the
manufacturers.

If I can lie of any further service to you in this connection, I hope you will feel
free to caîl upon me.

Very truly,
I. R. EDMANDS,

Superintendent.


